Summary of cruise AX081114 between Durban and Newark

AX081114 was conducted aboard the Maersk Visby. I boarded the ship at Durban on the morning of the 17th of November 2014 and did the installation and testing of the equipment. Two test drops were done when leaving Durban on the 20th November. After leaving Cape Town the drops for the AX081114 commenced on the 25th November until the ship birthed at Newark during the morning of the 17th December 2014. 

In total 506 XBT’s were deployed. High density deployments commenced from a depth of 200m once leaving Cape Town on the 25th November and continued until a depth of 200m was reached before Newark on the 17th December. I had six bad drops due to a short on the ship. The shorts occurred on the ship during moderate to heavy rainfall, and weren’t related to the SEAS equipment. There were about eight bad drops due to faulty XBT’s where the wire snapped on release due to it not unwinding .At least 40 XBT’s never passed the tube check, so it seems I had a rather bad batch of XBT’s . The alarm before the drop doesn’t reset, and the transmission program jams occasionally. The plug for the antenna cable is a bit big making it difficult to feed it through the holes to the cabin. I had to file it down to make it fit. Other than that no other problems were experienced.
Five SVPB drifters were deployed as follows:

ID         DATE         TIME        LATITUDE      LONGITUDE

132691     2014/11/25   19H25       33.18.50 S    030.59.17 E
132692     2014/11/26   10H44       31.02.00 S    014.46.30 E
132693     2014/11/30   02H20       17.05.33 S    000.21.30 W
132694     2014/11/30   14H30       15.00.93 S    002.12.32 W
132695     2014/12/01   02H00       13.00.51 S    003.58.18 W
                       

Overall the voyage went well. We had fine weather for most of the trip. The Maersk Visby is an ideal ship for XBT deployments since it maintains a very steady speed and the point of release is close to the water resulting in very few faulty drops due to launching position. The distance from the cabin to the launcher and antenna isn’t far making installation a lot simpler. 

The Captain and crew were extremely hospitable during the crew and eager to assist during the voyage.

F.Mckay

Port Meteorological Officer

Durban

